

WR Kickers Board Meeting
April 19, 2026

Attendance: Phil, Troi, Megan, Karen, Derek, Rachel, Rae, Mike,
Absent: Larrie, Brian, Clarissa, Stephanie,

President

- CWSL League Schedule and Updates - There is no CWSL league for U9/10 Girls this year. They will get a 4th tournament instead. U11/12 Girls will play each other 3 times.
 - League Schedule is in review through tomorrow (4/20/26)
- Friendly Updates
 - There will be 2 CWSL friendlies held: May 17 (Sun) @ WR and June 13 (Sat) @ PCYS
 - A motion was made to cover our half of the referee fees for the friendly games by Troi and seconded by Mike. The motion passed.
- Options for Academy HS Coaches
 - Y1 course has been canceled
 - Mon & Thurs - \$10/night 5:30-6:15 U5/6 (9), U7/8 6:30-7:30 - starts Mon 4/27
 - A motion was to pay players who are over age 13 \$10/session to help with mini kickers, with a max of 1 person for the younger group and a max of 4 people for the older group. The motion passed.
- Gary Borglin - Jenny Haferman reached out to the Kickers. They own a part of the old paper mill and would like to add turf and lease it out to sports. Megan will reach out to them.
- Ron Rasmussen & the Rotary Board will be donating \$1560 for canvas benches for the fields. They would like someone to attend their meeting on a Monday from noon-1. Phil will go. CC Graphics will add the logo to the benches.

Vice President - Mike

- Nothing to report

Secretary - Rachel

- Nothing to report

Treasurer - Larrie

- Not in attendance

Communications Director - Phil

- Nothing to report

Director of Coaching- Megan

- Coaching Meeting and Manager Meeting Update - all but 3 coaches & all managers were at the meeting. Coaches signed the new code of conduct and we took coach photos. We are collecting bios for the website as well.
- Coaches will need to fill out player rankings at the end of the season. This will help with team forming in the fall.
- We have extra ladders and will put them in the shed for teams to use at practices.

Registrar - Karen

- Financial Aid Updates - Last year we had 6 players for a total of \$5270. This year we had 12 players for \$9780. These families pay for uniforms. We should look into our policy and set thresholds starting for Fall. We get about \$3000 in raffle baskets that goes to fund scholarships
 - MCU bases their scholarship program on the school lunch program. If the family receives free lunch = 100% scholarship. If the family receives reduced lunch = 50% scholarship. The families show proof of participation in the program.
 - We will add this to the scholarship form and families will have to submit it before registration.
- Registration for 2026 -2027 - We would like to open sooner to make sure we get uniforms by the end of August. We will run registration from June 1 - July 1. State league will open after try-outs.
 - What do we do with girls teams? Move to East Central? Do we do this for boys? Northwestern league has 2 games on Saturdays only. You pick which weeks you want to attend.
 - We will send a survey for the Fall league possibly in Appleton and to ask if in the spring we should move to the Appleton area league. Another option would be to do an extra tournament instead of league.
 - We need to decide Fall tournaments

Director of Player Development - Brian

- Not in attendance

Referee Coordinator - Rae

- Referee Clinic - 19 people in attendance - 11 are in the area.

Concessions Coordinator - Stephanie

- Not in attendance

Academy Director - Derek

- 42 players signed up. Shirts and balls are ordered
- Balls didn't last in Fall. We will look at buying size 3 for practice and kids can keep the one they get for at home.

Volunteer Coordinator - Clarissa

- Not in attendance

Tournament Director - Troi

- 42 teams registered
- Logo is confirmed for the tournament. We will have onsite printing. We get 12% of sales with a 4 year contract. The logo can change each year
- Dropping off envelopes for sponsorships. Overall sponsorships are down considerably from last year.
- The next tournament meeting is on 4/23.

Next meeting is 5/11 at 6:30pm

A motion was made by Phil and seconded by Rae to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 7:21pm.